

KATHLEEN G. KANE ATTORNEY GENERAL

May 6, 2014

15th Floor, Strawberry Square Harrisburg, PA 17120 (717) 783-1111

Jason Chapman, Supervisor Utah Department of Public Safety Bureau of Criminal Identification 3888 West 5400 South Taylorsville, Utah 84129

RE: Non-Resident Issuance of Concealed Carry Permit

Dear Mr. Chapman:

Thank you for contacting this office in response to our request for clarification regarding eligibility and the issuance of a Utah concealed carry permit to non-residents. During our conversation you confirmed that an individual may apply for a non-resident concealed firearm permit despite the applicant not possessing a concealed carry permit from their resident state.

In consideration of this information, it has been determined that Utah's relevant statutory provisions are not compatible with Pennsylvania and we can no longer recognize statutory reciprocity with Utah. The Pennsylvania Attorney General's website will be updated to reflect that Pennsylvania and Utah no longer maintain statutory reciprocity; however, our site will indicate that a Pennsylvania resident may apply for a Utah non-resident permit.

Please let me know should you have any questions or concerns in regard to this matter.

Sincerely,

Robert A. Mulle

Chief Deputy Attorney General

Legal Review Section

RAM:sb SR-54146-WGWG